

St Hugh's JCR Committee Meeting Minutes

Tuesday 24th April 2018, 1st Week TT18, JCR Committee Room

- 1. Reps' Updates**
- 2. Matters Arising from Updates**
- 3. Matters Arising from Last Meeting's Minutes**
- 4. Items for Discussion**
- 5. Any other Business**

1. REPS' UPDATES

President - Alex Yeandle

- Tony Blair 2001 election analogy idea
- Wrote and refined Access Officer Motion (see attached) with Jessy/Quentin
- SocioEconomic Rep Motion (see attached)
- Wrote options paper re electoral reform
- Governing Body
- Met with Rahele, the Bursar and went to another Governing Body (8th week HT)

VP - Roxy Orloff

- Filling in for Alex with note taking so please speak slowly
- Met with Magdalena
 - Sorted welfare ballots/living out
 - Raised extra welfare concern
 - Got houses yay what fun
 - Meeting her again this Friday and then I'll send out list of balloters, ballot order and available rooms
 - Can we briefly discuss ballot order at some point
 - Sent first formal menu
 - ticket update: 28 left

Sec - Alex Buchanan

- Am le sicc boi atm so sorry I can't be there tonight
- Finalised last term's minutes
- Emailed Jack re constitution updates, following successful motions in last term's meetings
- Spent hours on motion to reform the Travel Grants appendix
- Meeting with Jessy re the Alt Prospectus - have set out a plan, pending Luke's approval
- Wore the constitution

Treasurer - Aditya Badaya

- Been compiling our end of term accounts because I love accounting so much <3
- Paid for a week extra of punting because who doesn't like punting
- Will send this term budget to you shortly
- Also- we're flush! Please go spenddddddddddd

AccAff - Jessy McCabe

- Volunteers for tours and HE Fair.
- Alternative prospectus - got plan, meeting with Luke tomorrow.
- Looking at Access constitutional role for splitting AccAff motion with Alex.
- Hoodies - Kav said he will design, Luke said "without promising anything" College will pay half the costs for 10 hoodies.

Welfare Reps - Ella Heinz & Ryan Simpson

- Put out poll for adopting finalists
- Assembled spreadsheet and in process of messaging adopter and finalist pairings
- Welfare tea, first of Trinity term
- Pidgeon stuff as per

Entz Rep - Silvia Mills & Joe Higton Durrant

- Bop
- Found the speakers and confirmed they are broken - congratulations joe for looking with the light one

LGBTQ Rep - Ro Green

- Nothing to report

International Rep - Afrah Shibu

- Collected most of freshers articles
- Cleared out buttry

Charities Rep - Naomi Hirst

- Sent out email about charities things
- Organising charity Eurovision night
- Organising other charity events

E&E Rep - Anna Pathak

- Waiting on a reply about keep cups from college
- Bin for Wolfson 6
- Food waste bins propaganda

Sports & Socs & Socks Rep - Sheng Ho

- sorted the punting slips
- heard back from Ferry (negative unfortunately)
- looking out for a possible opportunity elsewhere

Careers Officer - Quentin Dercon

- Arranging a talk with the development dept by a Goldman Sachs managing director - he's basically going to talk about what you can do with a humanities degree (he did English here) - will be in second or third week hopefully
- (Also very sorry I can't be there to discuss my own position.. but have read through Alex's draft and I am totally on board with it)

DoDO - Jack Miller

- contacted printer engineer to come and fix RTB printer (for free!)
- posted hall menus
- will add Ryan's bio to website tonight!

Freshers Rep - Matt Clark

- Tshirts designs are all sorted
- Got times for matriculation from Thea

- Collating college parent letters
- Freshers guide has got all articles and is starting to get more pictures

2. MATTERS ARISING FROM UPDATES

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MEETING'S MINUTES

4. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

AY: Smoking ban / consultation / PR of this. Thoughts?

- Small minority of people against it but they're very loud, but the ones who are for the motion aren't likely to say a lot
- Alex Y planning to take this to college
- Someone wants to stage a protest... a tad extreme!
- Alex is going to probably want an Ox SU poll

AY: Cherwell + Brexit motion as counter-strategy. Thoughts?

-

AY: Electoral Reform proposal and consultation strategy. Thoughts? Matt Clark, this would predominantly affect freshers so would be great if you could sound out the vibes.

- Explained the whole doc that's on the committee facebook page
- We all seem to like the handover period, which is in the constitution but not the culture so let's think about that?
- Short terms won't work in essence (Reject solutions 1 and 2)
- Alex is going to reformulate proposal 3 and bring it back next time, but we don't need to stress too much
- Handover period maybe from as soon as they get elected for last two weeks of MT and first two of HT

AY: Meeting times

- Tuesdays

NH: Help with charity Eurovision

- Sat of 3rd, keen people will be coming too and Naomi wants some help
- Funding discussion is she getting a loan?
- Joe suggested using the projector for Eurovision but also said can we get a JCR projector as the college one is rubbish? Someone suggested asking college to replace it but they'll probably take a v long time to do that if at all

JM: Alternative prospectus

- Working on this with Alex Buchanan - has to be done by 5th
- Academic section where each subject has a day in the life, comment from a tutor etc

5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS